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August – Mid Summer, where is the SUN?? 

 
They say that summer starts here in July, well obviously this year that is not the case.  We have 

had 278 minutes of summer this year.  The metric for Summer being defined as a temperature of 

at least 80 degrees.  That is just plain sad.  We have definitely had our fair share of cloudy and 

rainy days.  We need some sunlight, very soon or the moss will just keep growing.  We don‘t want 

that, for sure. For many of us, we just had a great time at the Washington District Rally in Che-

halis.  What a great time, there was a lot of good quality campfire time and the rally itself was 

very successful and fun.  For several of us, who were working on the District Staff, the rally was a 

little bittersweet as it was the end of our duties on the District Staff, which over the last couple 

of years has been fun and rewarding.  We have had the opportunity to work and visit with many of 

the chapters in Washington and see how they do things and meet and talk with so many of the 

state GWRRA members.  Now, it is time to refocus our efforts on our own chapter and spend and 

create additional moments with our group without having to worry about the entire state.  This is 

something both Barb and I, along with Bob and Patty are keen to do.  So as we move into August, 

we have many things planned for the Chapter.  We start August on the 4th with some Thursday so-

cial fun at Round Table in Woodinville at 6PM.  The 11th takes us to Big Daddy‘s also in Woodinville 

at 6PM.  The 13th is a ride to Diablo Lake on Hwy 20, we have it down for a tour and boat ride, but 

is appears at this point the boat ride is out, since we neglected to make the proper reservations in 

time, so perhaps just the ride instead.  On the 18th and 25th we have additional dinner socials, 

which as of today, are still being planned (Looking for some great idea‘s from our chapter folks as 

to some places they want to go).  Then also don‘t forget our Chapter Meeting/Breakfast on the 

20th.  We have planned the after chapter ride to Mount St. Helens, which should be a great riding 

event for everyone.  It will be a long ride, so people should have their tanks full at the meeting, so 

we can depart right after and put on some miles.  The 27th, brings the Northwest Ride of Dreams 

in Ellensburg.  I will be gathering more information on this ride and sharing this with the chapter 

thru our ‗Eagle Eye‘ message.   

 

―Friends for Fun, Safety and Knowledge‖ 

  August 2011 

Next Meeting: August 20,2011 

Crystal Creek Café 

22620 Bothell-Everett Hwy. 

Bothell, WA.  98021 
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There are several other events going on in our Region and with other chapters that folks 

can decide to go on or to support those chapters, regions.  The Region I rally is scheduled 

for the 4th-6th in Driggs, Idaho.  This is very near the Teton‘s, so there is a lot of good 

riding both to get there and around there.  The 13th is also the WA-O Whale of a Picnic 

and then on the 27th-28th is the WA-Z Chicken Run/Campout.  Registrations and Flyers 

for these events can be found on the Washington District Website or on the Region 

Website, so you can download those and send them in. 

 

Remember, if you see something that you think the Chapter would like to do and/or see, 

please feel free to let us know.  We encourage your comments.  Are we doing a good job 

as your chapter directors?  What can we do better?  We would be happy to take any and 

all ideas and suggestions to ‗our‘ chapter membership to see if this is something we can 

all do as a group.  This is YOUR Chapter, so please send all of your suggestions along and 

we will see what we can do to incorporate those into our Chapter gathering and events. 

 

Till next month—  Let‘s get out and RIDE.. 

 

John & Barb 
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Congratulations to Bill & Caryl Estes  

Our newest Chapter E Assistant Directors 

Bill & Caryl Estes  Bob Spencer performing installation of Bill & 

Caryl during the July Chapter E meeting 

The weather gods were kind to us for the Gustin Picnic ! 
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This is the new award recognition! 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                

 

              

                      The Eagle Oops Award 

 

 

July Birthday Folks  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lee Ann Kelly, Charlene Lee, Violet Urghart 

 

Patty  Spencer was the first  recipient of 

the new award! 

 

Patty has passed on the award to Violet 

Urquhart.  Be sure to ask Violet at the 

next chapter meeting how she won the 

award! 
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If we have missed any announcement, birthday or anniversary please email Ernie Sigyarto or Barb & John 

with dates, names and information.  If you have pictures and/or stories, please attach them to your email. 

©Cares & Concerns:   Please remember to inform Ernie & Sue Sigyarto of any cares or concerns  you may 

have or if you are aware of other members in need of support.  If someone is ill or incapacitated    or simply 

is in need of a friendly hug or support, please let us know.  We really do want to know if you are OK or in 

need of anything.  

        John & Barb Smith @ allabout@frontier.com  

Ernie & Sue Sigyarto @ enssigyarto14924501@frontier.com              

  

             Special Reminder:  Don‘t forget to look for your membership number hidden somewhere in our 

newsletter. 

   If you find your  number, this could mean $ for you if you tell us at the Chapter E meeting of the month 

of the newsletter. 

We encourage you to identify yourself at the meeting.  

                                                                                                                                                                                   

If you have pictures to add to the Chapter E Website please email Ron Peck, Chapter E Webmaster 

         August Birthdays 

 

Marjorie Sarver                6 

Mike Keefe                       20                 

Rick Myers                     25 

Ginny Stryker             26 

Sue Sigyarto  27 

Bob Spencer            28 

Gordon & Kathy Bousman       10 

Carl & Kathy Leon  14 

Jerry & Kathy Jones  21 

Don & Phyllis Hopkins  31  



6   AUGUST, 2011 

 

Rider Education  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Handling low-speed maneuvers 

 

Attend any bike week event or rally and you‘ll see riders doing things that make you nervous: paddling their feet at stops, 

duck-walking their bikes across gravel drives and dropping their bikes in parking lots. Though not usually injurious (except 

cosmetically to the bikes), these low-speed situations have a common cause, and each can be easily cured with a little prac-

tice. The main problem in each of these situations is a lack of confidence and technique. To overcome this, a rider needs to 

practice with the friction zone of the clutch—it ranges from the point at which the clutch begins to engage, to the point 

at which it becomes fully engaged. In a quiet paved area, such as a parking lot, practice feeding in throttle as you engage 

the clutch. Your goal is to be able to make quick, confident and immediate starts without excessively slipping the clutch, 

and to be able to lift your feet to the pegs or footboards immediately while accelerating to stabilize the bike. Ride in a 

straight line until you feel confident, then make a U-turn and ride back the other way and repeat. 

 

About that U-turn…you‘ll likely find yourself throttling down and making a set of jerking corrections as you try to force 

the bike to turn. Here‘s a tip to really smooth out your low-speed turns: Apply and gently drag the rear brake as you make 

that turn while simultaneously maintaining throttle control. Coordinate the throttle and brake while leaning and you won‘t 

believe how smoothly and confidently you can perform these low-speed maneuvers. It helps to sit straight up—like dirt-

track racers do—and push the bike down into the turn with your weight on the outside peg or floorboard. 

 

Things get a little tricky as we move to a gravel parking lot. If you‘ve done any dirt riding, you may have heard the dirt-

rider‘s adage, ―When in doubt, gas it!‖ This motto refers to the fact that going too slow in a straight line on an uneven sur-

face, causes the front wheel to drop into ruts and be slapped around by rocks, causing the bike to jar, veer, and erode 

your confidence. That‘s why riders duck-walk their bikes in the gravel. 

 

Instead, now that you have your quick starts dialed in, find a nasty, straight section of gravel road or parking lot, pick out 

your path and eventual stopping point, and let ‘er rip. 

 

Grab those grips, spin the back tire if you wish, spray a little gravel and accelerate through that section with your feet up. 

Your goal is to go through fast enough that the front tire rises and floats over the high points without dropping into the 

ruts, so it smoothes out. 

 

Allow the bike to squirrel around; stay loose on it. Just be aware that when you slow down again, the tire will drop back 

into those ruts and things will momentarily get rough. Keep a firm grip, apply the rear brake aggressively and be prepared 

to get those feet back down. 

[Motorcycle Safety and Skills:  

Handling low-speed maneuvers was originally published in the February 2008 issue of American Rider] 

 

 

 

 

 

And remember:  Drive on the right except to pass…  
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 2 3 4 

 

Region I  Rally 

 

Round Table 
Pizza 

Woodinville 

5 

 

Region I  Rally 

 

 

 

6 

 

Region I  Rally 

 

 

 

7 

 

 

 

 

8 9 10 

 

 

 

 

11 

 

 

Big Daddy’s 

Woodinville 

12 

 

 

 

 

13 

Ride to Diablo Dam 

 

 

WA-O Whale-of-a

-Picnic (Gorst) 

14 

 

Aqua Sox Game   
Everett 

15 16 17 18 

 

 

Thursday   

Social 
(Location TBD) 

19 20 

WA E Meeting 

 

WA E Mt. St. 
Helens Ride 

21 22 23 24 25 

 

Thursday   

Social 
(Location TBD) 

 

 

26 

 

 

 

 

 

27 

 

WA Z Chicken Run 
& Campout 

Northwest Ride of 
Dreams  

 

28 

 

WA Z Chicken 
Run & Campout 

 

 

 

29 30 31   
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                         *** WASHINGTON CHANGES ***   

                                                                                                                                   
            WA-I  New Meeting Place and Time: 8AM Breakfast  8:30 AM Meeting 

                                        Fatsos Bar and Grill 

                                         3205 Martin Way E. 

                                         Olympia, WA           

                             
                              

                                                                                                         

 WA Z  New meeting day and time: 

                     2nd Saturday, 1:00 PM 

    PJ’s Pizza, 1232 Alder St. Centralia, WA     

   2011 Calendar of Events      
 

                August 

 

Aug 4-6   Region I Region Rally (Driggs, ID) 

Aug 13    Ross Lake & Diablo Dam ride 

Aug 13    WA-O Whale-of-a-Picnic (Gorst, WA) 

Aug 14    Aqua Sox game 

Aug 20    Chapter E meeting & Mt. St Helens ride 

Aug 27    Northwest Ride of Dreams—Ellensburg 

Aug 27-28 WA-Z Chicken Run & Campout  

       (Matilda Jackson St. Park, near Chehalis) 

GWRRA Happenings 
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Our Recent Ride-the-Ducks Event was a blast! 
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The Omak Ride Report 

On Saturday, June 26th, a contingent of Chapter-E bikes left for a 500 mile, 2-Day ride to 
Omak via Leavenworth and Coulee City.  There were initially two groups with the first group 
leaving Bothell about 9:30 AM lead by our fearless ride leader Bob Spencer arriving in Mon-
roe about 30 minutes later where the second group joined the ride.  From Monroe we had 
about 16 bikes heading over the Stevens Pass broken into several segments due to traffic 
conditions.  As was the norm, the ride to the summit of the pass was cold and cloudy (we 
were almost on top of a layer of clouds near the summit)  . 

As we started down on the east side of the Cascades, the sun broke out which enhanced the 

beautiful views alongside the Tye River with its multitude of rapids.   

Stopping in warm and sunny Leavenworth for some mandatory shopping, we enjoyed a break 
before continuing on Highway 2 alongside some apple orchards before coming into 
Wenatchee.  From here we rode north alongside the east side of the Columbia River for about 
12 miles before turning east across miles of flatlands with vast wheat fields.  We made a brief 
side trip to Dry Lake to enjoy its impressive views.   
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Following our rest stop at Dry Lake, we continued on through Coulee City and north along 
Banks Lake to Grand Coulee.  The Grand Coulee dam was spilling water at an impressive rate 
due to the spring snow melt.  We all resolved later that evening that a future ride to Grand 
Coulee to watch the evening laser light show would be a great idea  .  Arriving about an hour 
later in Omak, we settled into the hotel and everyone relaxed near the pool telling ride stories  
and making attempts to sing on key.  Later we invaded the local Mexican restaurant where we 
almost overwhelmed the staff.   

On Sunday morning with not a cloud in the sky, we left Omak heading west on Highway 20 ar-
riving in Winthrop where most of the group enjoyed breakfast in this very unique town.  About 
1:00 PM, we left Winthrop and headed west again on the North Cascades highway with its 
spectacular views.  We stopped at the summit where group photos were taken and several 
people attempted to start a snowball fight.  Steve Lee had a camp robber bird eating out of his 
hand.  

  

 

 

.   
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After leaving the summit we arrived at Diablo Lake with its simply spectacular views.  We 

spent about 45 minutes here absorbing one of the most beautiful views in the USA.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From here we started the final leg of our journey which included a final rest stop for ice 

cream in Newhalem.    It was a great ride and will long be remembered. 

 

Gordon & Kathy 
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Last call for AquaSox Tickets ! 

You can call Charlene at (206)595-7070 if you have questions or want to 

buy last-minute tickets — final deadline is August 9th 

tel:%28206%29595-7070
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2011 RALLIES/CONVENTIONS 

 

 

OREGON 

June 16, 17 & 18   2011 

Joseph, Oregon 

 

Wyoming 

June 16, 17 & 18   2011 

Riverton, Wyoming 

 

Wing ding 33 

July 6, 7, 8, & 9  2011 

Knoxville, tennessee 

 

 

Washington 

July 21, 22, & 23  2011 

Chehalis fairgrounds 

Chehalis, Washington 

 

Montana 

July 28, 29 & 30  2011 

Helena, Montana 

 

Region I 

August 4, 4 & 6  2011 

Driggs, Idaho 

 

Idaho 

September 2, 3 & 4  2011 

Kamiah, idaho 
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GWRRA WASHINGTON MEETINGS 

4th Saturday 8:30AM A-Seattle Old Country Buffet, 25630 104th Ave. SE,  Kent, WA  98030 

 

1st Sunday 8:30 AM B-Bremerton Bremerton  Eagles, 205 6th St., Bremerton, WA 98337 

2nd Saturday 8:00 AM C-Everett Denny‘s, 132 128TH St. SW, Everett, WA  98204 

2nd Sunday 8:30 AM D-Aberdeen Duffy‘s Restaurant, 1605 Simpson Ave, Aberdeen, WA  98520 

3rd Saturday 08:30AM E– Bellevue Crystal Creek Café, 22620 Bothell-Everett Hwy. Bothell, WA.  98021 

2nd Tuesday 6:30 PM H-Lynden Fairway Restaurant, 1726 Front St, Lynden, WA 98264 

3rd Sunday 8:30 AM I-Olympia Fatsos Bar and Grill  3205 Martin Way E. , Olympia, WA  

2nd Saturday 9:00 AM L-Kennewick Sandstone Café  104 W. 1st.  Kennewick, WA  99336 

1st Saturday 12:00 PM M-Yakima Legends Casino  580 Fort Road  Toppenish, WA 

3rd Sunday 8:30 AM N-Spokane Golden Corral Restaurant, 7117 N Division, Spokane, WA 99208 

4th Saturday 8:00 AM O-Port Orchard Airport Diner, 8803 State Hwy 3 SW, Port Orchard, WA 98367 

3rd Saturday 1:00 PM P-Longview Sizzler, 936 Ocean Beach Hwy.,Longview, WA. 98632 

1st Friday 7:00 PM Q-Puyallup Hangar Inn, 16919 A Meridian E, Puyallup, WA 98372 

1st Saturday 9:00 AM R-Walla Walla Oasis Restaurant. Old Milton-Freewater, OR 97862 

1st Thursday 6:00PM V-Auburn Eagles Lodge . 702  M  St. S.E. , Auburn, WA   98002 

1st Saturday 8:30 AM X-Vancouver Hometown Buffet, 7809 B NE, Vancouver, WA 98686 

2nd Friday 6:30 PM Y-Enumclaw Krain Corner Restaurant, 39929 264th SE, Enumclaw, WA 98022 

2nd Saturday 1:00 PM Z-Centralia PJ‘s Pizza, 1232 Alder St. Centralia, WA 98531     
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Chapter Directors 

John & Barb Smith 

 

Store Managers 

Ron & Kathy Johnson 

 

Treasurers 

Jim & Karen Roberson 

 

Ride Director 

Bob Spencer 

 

Mileage Coordinators 

Karla & Scott Edwards 

Assistant Chapter Directors 

Bob & Carolyn Reagle 

Bill & Caryl Estes 

 

Chapter E Educator 

Ron & Lana Jo Peck 

 

Historians/Photographers 

Ron & Lana Jo Peck 

 

Chapter Greeter 

Ron & Violet Urqhart 

Newsletter Editors 

Gordon & Kathy Bousman 

 

Membership Coordinator 

Ron & Violet Urqhart 

 

Web Designer 

Ron Peck 

 

Cares & Concerns 

Ernie & Sue Sigyarto 

 

Dinner Socials Coordinators 

Bill & Caryl Estes 

 Gold Wing   

Road Riders  

Association 

www.gwrra.org/ 

Mike Stiger 

 Director 

         Region I Staff 

http://www.bigskyregioni.org/ 

Region Directors Mike and Peggy Hudnell 

Assistant Directors Dale and Shirley Dufner 

Assistant Directors Terry and Cheri Huffman 

Rider Educators Tony van Schaick 

Instructor Coordinators Tim and Marie Mitchelle 

Motorist Awareness Dave and Sheila Chavez 

Treasurer Erv and Phyllis Granahan 

Membership Enhancement Coordinator Carmen Weakland 

Leadership Trainers John and Diane Kester 

Region I Ambassadors Tom and Mozelle Edwards 

Region I Ambassadors Hank and Marilyn Smith 

Couple of the Year Coordinators Dan and Carmen Weakland 

Couple of the Year Larry and Barbara Kuzma 

Webmaster  Scott Bowman 

Newsletter Editor Shirley Dufner 

          

   

Washington District Staff 

http://www.gwrra-wa.org/ 

WA District Directors Susie & Frank Hutchinson 

Asst. District Directors Reggie Baumer and  

   Chuck Porter 

Asst. District Directors Wally & Anna Wallingford 

District Trainer  - TBD 

District Treasurer  - TBD 

Membership Coordinator—TBD 

District Rider Educator Bob Minor 

Asst. Rider Educator Tom Denny 

Asst. Rider Education Randy & Debby Reid 

District Ambassadors—TBD 

District Stores  - TBD 

District Webmaster  - TBD 

District Couple of the Year  

District IOY/COY Coor.  - TBD 

District Newsletter Editor  - TBD 
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Cookie Lee Fine Fashion Jewelry 

Home & Office Shows 

Career Opportunities 

Fundraisers  

Charlene Lee          (206) 595-7070 

Independent Jewelry Consultant      CookieChar-

lene@comcast.net 

www.cookielee.biz/CharleneLee 

 

 

Sit & Stitch Quilting 

    Penny Rosenow                                                       

 362545 SE 47th CT. 

 Fall City, WA 98024 

 (425) 222-5910 
  
   wwwwfpgr@comcast.net 

Embroidery & Classes 

Penny can do T-Shirts, Jackets &                       

Windshield covers.  Just send email or call to place 

order. 

 

For More Information 

Please Call or Visit Our Website 

www.theestesgroup.biz 
NYSE - PPD  

 

 

Advertize with us                                               
Corporate: $100.00 per quarter. 

       Medium (½ pages): $50 per quarter. 

        Small (business card): $25 per quarter 

Rates above are per quarter.  All interested companies 

should inquire with John Smith or Bob Reagle. 

 

Rates above are per quarter.  All interested companies should inquire with John 

Smith or Bob Reagle. 

 

 

 

http://www.theestesgroup.biz/

